Wisconsin Harness Horse Association

Meeting of July 12, 2009

Elkhorn , WI

Present: Gabe Wand, Susan Schroeder, Rick Tittsler, Becky Swinehardt, Jeanne Marquis.  Absent: Scott Gald, Rick Davis, Rick Magee

This meeting was called at 4:00 following the races in order to reallocate some of Sadie Gunnink’s responsibilities.  Sadie has voluntarily stepped off the board for personal reasons.  The board wants to officially thank her for her for providing her many talents and service for the last year and a half.  The question of a replacement for the remainder year and a half of her term or changing the number of board members were tabled until the fall meeting of the board. 

Rick Tittsler will be responsible for Promotion and Publicity.  This is a role for which he has earned kudos for the good turnout in the stands at this Middle Meet.  Horse people reported that new fans came around the barns to see the horses and ask questions. He will send pictures of today’s races to Jess for the Website.

 The Newsletter will be collaboration.  Gabe and Rick will send the content to Sadie who has offered to continue to create layout and get to Susan to print.  The fall newsletter will be ready to collate and prepare for mailing at our fall meeting.  There is a request that all fair board members from each of the fairs be added to the mailing list by Sept.

Middle Meet Recap

Drivers signed T-shirts Toss worked well. Both drivers and fans got a kick out of it.

Announcer Woody, George Woodbridge, was “on his game today”.  This is much appreciated.  No feedback yet on the Horse Profiles provided in the front of the program.  Rick T. was asked to do a crossword puzzle for future programs where fans had to read the whole program in order to finish the crossword puzzle at the end. 

The timing was better with the warm-up breaks after the 2nd and 4th. 

Kyle and Dick were excellent associate judges.  The radios were handy and worked well. 

Bob Mohr stepped in at the last minute to start the races. This is much appreciated.  Deanne has cancelled twice and will not be used as we have to be able to depend on the contracted starter. Gabe will pursue this with Tom Puetz.

The ambulance crew needs to be previewed about what to do in case of an accident, perhaps at the beginning of the season.  They did a great job of checking all drivers as directed by the Charter (Susan). Dr Stone has been contacted about a first aid kit for the horses to be kept in the gate. This is still not available.

Today’s accident will need to be reviewed in terms of USTA requirements for reporting.

Mark Swinehart had the track in excellent condition.  Again.  Thanks, Mark.

Gary Rath’s 500 wins were celebrated at the beginning of the program. Congratulations, Gary. We want to continue to highlight the accomplishments of our competitors.

 Rick T’s banner and Susan’s bunting on the back of the grandstand were “cool”.

The logo pens on a string went over big and produced a 50 cent profit on each.  We have 300 and will continue to offer them with the programs. 

Raffle Calendars are in Jess Schroeder’s hands and should be soon ready for printing.

Treasurer Susan asked for $200 for a new camera for charting.  Sadie has found what we need and will purchase this. This little camera can also be used for photo finishes when we are not charting.  Rick Tittsler moved that we buy this.  Susan seconded.  Passed.            Adjourned at 4:43.  Jeanne moved. Becky seconded. Approved. 
